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P.S.  We still need to get a handle on the club roster.  Who is paid as a
current member and who is not.  I would appreciate any assistance that can
be provided in this area.  Our club is destined for failure if we ignore
new members or don't get newsletters to all paid.  Once the roster gets
lined out, it should be a simple matter to keep it up to date.
OVFRC CLASSIFIED

A reminder to all members – We will run classified items for sale, wanted items, or whatever in this publication for you free of charge as long as you are a dues paying member of the Ohio Valley Fly Rod Club.  Items to be listed must be submitted at least three weeks before the next club meeting.

W.B. COX

FLY FISHING ENTERPRISES
Guided Fly Fishing Trips

Custom Rod Building and Fly Tying, Casting, Fly Tying, and Rod Building Instruction

Phone (812) 401-8389 
Email wbcox@sigecom.net
BARRED ROCK FLY TIERS

Quality flies for trout, bass, and pan fish

Call or write for a free catalog. 

Barred Rock Fly Tiers

11411 Folsomville Rd.

Tennyson, IN  47637 

John Trout


(812) 567-9990

Email   jftrout@aep.com
“OUR” Fly Shops

By helping them we’re also helping ourselves.  Keeping these good people in business assures that we have all the supplies we need as close as 

ADRIEN FLY-FISHING OUTFITTERS
7828 Cooper Rd

Cincinnati, OH 45242

Phone (513) 794-1100 / Fax (513) 794-1219 (Dave)

BULLFROG CREEK FISHING

Store, 4155 Bardstown Rd.,

Louisville, KY 40218 (502) 499-7770

FEATHER-CRAFT FLY FISHING
P.O. Box 19904, St. Louis, MO 63144 or

8307 Manchester Road, St. Louis, MO 63144

Phone (800) 659-1707 / Toll Free Fax (800) 963-0324 (Ed, Bob, or Robyn)

http://feather-craft.com/hotnew.html
LARRY’S
Route 16, Box 710, 

Lebanon, MO 65536 

Phone (417) 532-2356 (Kelly, Larry, or Kay)

http://www.bennettspring.com
ADVENTURE ANGLER OUTFITTERS

125 Wiltshire Avenue

Louisville, KY 40207

Phone 1-866-347-4226

http://www.adventureangler.com
READING’S FLY SHOP

11937 Hwy 64

Lebanon, MO 65536

Phone: (417) 588-4334 (Charlie)

SPRING VIEW FLY SHOP

11726 Hwy 64

Lebanon, MO 65536

Phone: (588-2116) (Ed or Kay)

the telephone.  We’ll list them alphabetically so as not to show partiality.


     As many of you know and have heard me complain about for many months, I have been in the midst of home building since last October.  I prodded the contractor to have things finished no later than mid-March, but construction is construction and here we are still unfinished and staring�June in the face.  You all warned me it would be like this.  Home building has taken up most all of my fishing time so far this year.  We opted to do our own painting, staining, cleaning, etc....and I have not had time to even sit down at the vice and crank out a few new hopper patterns I was hoping to have developed by now.  You warned me that would happen too. �   Still, at some point, I had to get away from the paint brush and find some stress relief.  I told myself that I had no time or business turkey hunting this year, but the calls started coming in shortly after the season opened and I heard about one easy gobbler after another.  I headed out and bought�a license.  Hey, I deserved a break, right?�     My first morning found me with turkeys in gun range shortly after daylight.  I could feel the stress peeling off of me.  Then, I missed the bird.  More stress.  Determined to succeed and get something for my $30 turkey license, I headed back to the woods the following week.  Things were going beautifully until I missed again.  Twice in one week I had completely missed a turkey.  Worse yet, my father, the turkey book writing master hunter, was with me on both occasions.  After missing the second tom, dad gave me somewhat of a father-son type look.  There was a bit of an eye roll�there too.  And yes, a brief instruction on what I "should have done".�     I cannot remember a more rainy spring than this year.  The rivers and creeks are still swollen and local ponds and lakes are high and muddy.  To say the least, fishing has been tough thus far.  Some reports are coming in that the 'gills are working into their nesting areas.  More rain is forecasted for the next few days.�     Bill Cox filled the void last month by stepping in for me and demonstrating the early stages of fly rod building to those who were present.  I am disappointed that I missed that first lesson and I have�asked Bill to hit the high points of April's lesson before he begins "stage 2".  Bill's next rod building session will be in an upcoming meeting.  When finished with this fly rod, our club will raffle it to a lucky fly fisherman.  The details of the raffle are forthcoming.�     On the 21st of May, our group has been invited to attend a Ducks Unlimited wood carver presentation at the Nature Center.  I have looked into this lost art and let me tell you it is quite a unique talent.  We will hold business as usual and talk some fishing before the DU presentation.  I hope to see you all at the Nature Center and if you are a new member, please take the time to introduce yourself.�     The family is planning on moving into our new home in a few days.  Then I can get back into the stress relieving practice of fly fishing.  From the weight I am feeling on my shoulders, my wife can expect me home again in November.  Oh, by the way, I am going after those turkeys again in�the morning.��Good Fishing,��John Trout








A recent conversation with a friend offered a simple solution to this problem.  A serious float tubing friend of his uses a pair of ping-pong paddles to row himself around the body of water he is fishing.  Each paddle has a hole drilled in the handle and are attached with string to each other like our mothers fastened our mittens many years ago so we wouldn't loose them.  I hope to give this concept a try real soon.


  


COMING NEXT MONTH:


In the next issue of the OVFRC Newsletter look for an article on"Inflatables" by Bill Cox








Fast Action Fly Rods & Bass Flies�Ken Faver


�6 months ago at a meeting I inquired about fast action rods. After 15 years of medium action rods, I can tell you what I've been missing, casting with ease a sizable wind resistant bass popper. The rod controls the fly, instead of the other way around.  I also notice after casting it has the power to cast water logged WF line and sinking line. Bass poppers catch fish! I have a 9 wt fast action FT Cabela's that is too much for our little bass. My 7-wt St Croix UFT997 just right.��For sitting in a canoe or float tube the longer rod the better. My 9'-9" really shows the difference from my 9' rods. Beginner’s medium action is the�way to go.  A seasoned veteran casting a fast action comes naturally quick.  Fast action rods do lose some play on the fight.  �


In April, I caught 40 bass in 3 outings using black flies in low light levels. No# 4 perfect poppers, Gerbubble bug  (in white-dying crappie), Desperate Diver (rapala minnow) and a foam head diver with 8- 8" ostrich feathers (Lazy Ike with tail). The latter 3 can be cast by any medium rod.�Harry Murray turned me on to his No# 1 surface fly Gerbubble bug in his book, Fly Fishing for Smallmouth Bass. I donated it to our library.  Funny thing is, I just didn't cast it to LMB, until I read Lefty Kreh called it his no# 3 choice for LMB.





It works! The original main body was made of�flat cork. It doesn't make any difference what the body is made of, it's in the wings of this flat wide body fly that makes it work.





I'm presently tying a foam body version. Craft store has poster board sheets of it for 79�cents and feathers for 60 cents. Stinger hook Mustad 37187 -6#.  My large version has 3" wings tip to tip and 3" tails. I cut 2 foam bodies and sandwich the large hackle spun wings. If you want a deer hair version, John Trout ties them so pretty you'll want to display them. My favorite�surface fly, Desperate Diver is taking that 4# perfect popper head and carving into a diver. Now this bullet head diver can be thrown by a 6 wt. medium action rod. Crystal flash material off the end doesn't water log.





Must have tips: Quest Outdoors sells a 4oz Petzl head light. They watched it burn for 3-weeks solid. For deer hunters Cabela's has a larger even�brighter version. $35-$25 you'll never regret it. Best comfortable socks you'll ever own for outdoors or cold winter nights: Smart Wool Socks.��Paddlefest Sunday, May 19th. Tryout fishing canoes at Bluegrass F & W. I read as a kid, canoes are the best fly fishing platform due to their stealth, speed, lite and stream lined.  If Charles Kuralt could fish out of them, anybody can. There is a stable canoe made for you starting at 11 lbs. and design diversity.�Good Fishin   





Books and videos





 My intentions for the club library are as follows:  Make a list of all books and videos and put it on the shelf.  Anyone taking a book/video for the month can sign his/her name and we don't have to mess with cards or things of that nature.  It is an honor system and I don't think there will�be a problem.�Any suggestions or comments?  We have a pretty fair # of things to check out now.�John





Please update email and mailing addresses.  








� 


�





OHIO VALLEY FLY ROD CLUB


MINUTES OF THE APRIL 16, 2002


MONTHLY MEETING








Bill Cox called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.,





Chair Designee.  President John Trout was unable to attend tonight’s meeting, and had asked former OVFRC president Bob Cockrum to preside.  Bob became ill on the day of the meeting and asked Bill to fill in.





We met for the first time in our new room.  The gift shop has been moved into the lobby, and the old gift shop is now a meeting room.





There were 11 members and guests present.





Next month we are invited to join the Audubon Society as their guest speaker will be a Ducks Unlimited woodcarver.


(Check next month’s newsletter for info).





President pro tem Cox reminded members of our library offerings, and this evening’s handouts of donated magazines.





Minutes of the March meeting were accepted as printed in the president’s report in the March newsletter.





No one was available to give a treasurers report.





Fishing Reports:  Bennett Spring - Bill Cox and Blue River - Jim Ahrens





Those present stated a big thank you to Marion Meier for his work in keeping the newsletter coming and his continued service to the club...THANKS FROM ALL OF US MARION!!!





A brief discussion ensued concerning an up to date list of club members and email addresses, and the need for a membership chairman to maintain a database of same.  It was felt by the attending membership there is a serious organizational problem here.











The business meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m.





The program for the evening was a lecture/demonstration on building a fly rod by Bill Cox.  The rod blank and components have been purchased by the club.  Bill will build the rod demonstrating the process as he goes along at club meetings.  The rod, a Winston 8’9”, 5 piece, 5 weight valued at around $600 will be raffled off after it completion.





The program ended at 8:15 p.m.





Respectfully Submitted,


Gil Apfelstadt, acting secretary





IF YOU ATTEND CLUB MEETINGS, READ THIS!


For your information there have been recent changes at the Wesselman Nature Center.  As you enter the building, you are immediately in the Park's Gift Shop.  The old Gift Shop is now our meeting room.  Because of this, building security during the evening hours when the center is closed to the public is a primary concern.  If the park assignee is not available for a period of time the front door will be locked.  If you are late to a meeting and find yourself locked out, simply ring the bell and one of us will come let you in.  The park people are not concerned about our club or the Audubon Society members.  They are concerned about the general public entering the building with all of the gift shop items so readily accessible.  Of course getting to meetings on time could alleviate this problem.





FLOAT TUBE LEG CRAMPS?


(By Bill Cox)


 Leg cramps from float tubing are not something you read much about, but are none the less a fact of life for many of us.  The problem seems to be caused by circulation being cut off, or slowed down, (or something) by the built in saddle.  While there is usually no direct pain in the seat, the cramping effect does limit the use of your legs, which are your means of propulsion. 





FISHING REPORT:  A large group from Evansville spent the first weekend in May at Bennett Springs, in Missouri.  The stream was in good shape until Wednesday May 8th.  Rain all day Tuesday and Tuesday night put the stream out of its banks.  Most of the group caught their share of fish and some had excellent days.  Cracklebacks (light olive, and orange) on sinking line seemed to catch most of the fish.  Sunday evening a number of fish were taken on Cracklebacks fished dry below the dam.  Monday evening fish were caught below the dam on a “Bobs” fly (size 16 & 18) by fishing the fly dry at the edge of the rough water off the spillway.  Tuesday in the rain I caught and released twenty-five fish in zone 2 by the bluffs before the rain and lightning drove me off the stream.  


Marion Meier





Tight Lines is published monthly by the


Ohio Valley Fly Rod Club





President:  John Trout


11411 Folsomville Road


Tennyson, IN 47637


(812) 567-9990


� HYPERLINK "mailto:jftrout@aep.com" ��jftrout@aep.com�


Temporary Editor:  Marion Meier


621 St. Clair Dr.


Evansville, IN 47711


(812) 401-6201


� HYPERLINK "mailto:mlmeier@aol.com" ��mlmeier@aol.com�





next meeting will be held:


April 16 at 7 p.m.


 at the Wesselman Nature Center


551 N. Boeke Road





Wanted:  A newsletter editor for the newsletter starting in July.








